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Who should read: NHS HR and Payroll Managers, GP Practice Managers, Direction 
Bodies, Trade Unions 

Action: Read and circulate to all interested parties 

Subject: Annual Benefit Statements update 

Date: 15 September 2020 
 
The purpose of this circular is to inform employers that we have identified an issue in 
our Annual Benefits Statements that has affected our Active NHS members.  
 
Important: We are sorry that this has occurred and can assure our members that there is no 
impact on their pension or finances – and that there has been no breach of any of our 
members’ data. This issue has affected Annual Benefit Statements only.  
 
It is our plan to have all statements available by the end of October. 
 
Important 
Please do not share the Annex A: Annual Benefit Statements update for members text 
on Circular 2020/09 as members will not be able to access their statements at this time. 
 
We will contact you to inform you regarding next steps of communicating with your 
members.  
 
Any questions? 
Please contact sppacontactus@gov.scot if you have any questions on Annual Benefits 
Statements. 
 
 
Dev Dey 
Head of Customer Services 
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